Woodbastwick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 12th May 2010 in Woodbastwick Village Hall 
following the Annual Parish Meeting
Present: Patricia Steven (Chairman)


James Hood

 
 




   Barbara Garrett



Jane Wilson


   Di Eliel




Kit Cator


   Ruth Dobson


   George Debbage (District Councillor)

   Eight residents

1.
Election of Chairman:


Patricia Steven was re-elected unanimously as Chairman of the Parish Council.

James Hood was re-elected as Vice-Chairman.
2.
Apologies: 





James Carswell (County Councillor)


PCSO Bob Hall

3.
Declarations of Interest:

None.
4.
Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting dated 10th March 2010 were agreed to be correct and were signed by Patricia Steven, as Chairman of the Parish Council.
5.
Matters Arising:

5.1
Norfolk County Council has stated that a road may only be closed for two minutes for loading and unloading.  This was noted.
5.2
Fairhaven PTA has sent a letter of thanks for the donation towards the new piano.

5.3
South Walsham Brownies have thanked the Council for the recent donation.

5.4
Patricia reported on the Broads Authority planning forum. She found the event interesting and would be interested in attending further training sessions on planning.
5.5
A summary of the meeting was sent to the Broadsider newsletter.  Kit Cator explained that the PCC does not feel it to be appropriate to include a regular report of the Council’s meetings but will include the clerk’s contact details in future editions.
5.6
Nothing further has been received concerning possible covers for the lights at Ranworth Staithe.

5.7
A local bus company is willing to consider extending their route from Salhouse to include Woodbastwick.
6.
Correspondence:
6.1
The examination into the Joint Core Strategy will be held on Thursday, 13th May.
6.2
Councils are invited to suggest resolutions for debate at the AGM of the Norfolk Association of Local Councils on 11th September.

6.3
BDC has invited two councillors to attend the Site Allocations – Consultation on Shortlisted Sites on Thursday, 17th June.  No sites are proposed for Woodbastwick, Ranworth or Panxworth.
6.4
Nominations are invited for the Broadland Green Award.
7.
Financial Matters:

The clerk presented the Accounts for the year ended 31st March 2010 and the Annual Return for the same period. The councillors confirmed part one and part two of the Annual Return.   It was also agreed to approve the accounts and Patricia Steven was authorised to sign the Accounts and the Return on behalf of the Council.  Patricia also signed the cash book after checking the end of year bank reconciliation to the bank statements.
John Gallop was re-appointed as internal auditor for the Council.









      £
Balance b/f at 11th March 2010


  669.66
Receipts:

Precept – 1st half



           1,429.00
Cheques for Payment:

Broker Network – Insurance



   293.24

Nfk ALC – subs




     97.86

SWPC – share of exps




     15.36
Acle PC – share of exps



     19.48
P James –clerk’s fee and exps



   321.60
Woodbastwick Village Hall - hire of room

     15.00
Balance c/f at 12th May 2010



1,336.12
Savings Account




5,614.00
Total Monies




          £6,950.12
The above invoices were approved for payment.

8.
Fairhaven Garden Trust:
Much correspondence has been received since the last Council meeting.  The clerk has written to the Broads Authority, the Highways department at Norfolk County Council and the agent for the Trust.  Replies received confirm that no planning application is required for any work carried out at the site, at present. NCC has confirmed that the bridleway has been inspected and no action is required.  The Trust has agreed to move the new fencing further away from the edge of the bridleway and has confirmed that no music will be broadcast from the site, and that no stag or hen parties will be permitted.
Residents expressed concerns that encroachment has occurred along the bridleway and requested a site meeting be arranged with NCC and that a person also be invited from Broadland District Council.

There was also some discussion concerning the location and appearance of the fencing erected by the Trust’s tenant.

It was agreed that an extra Parish Council meeting would be called if there were anything new to report.
9.
Highways Matters:

There was some discussion about the need for larger noticeboards where the minutes could be displayed.  It was stated that the owner of the shop at Ranworth Staithe has offered the Council the use of one noticeboard.

10.
Planning:
Planning results from Broadland District Council:

i) Mr Anderson-Cowles, Ibble Dibble, Honeycombe Road – application for removal of condition 4 (occupancy) on PP 20041813.  Refusal. (Unacceptable precedent in allowing unrestricted development outside the residential settlement limit.)
ii) Mrs Muggeridge, York Cottage, Broad Road – single storey side and rear extension – full approval.
11.
Environmental Matters:

The clerk was asked to email the Broads Authority about the lighting at the staithe.  It was also agreed that two display boards was sufficient.
12.
Public Forum:
12.1
There were complaints about agricultural vehicles blocking the road for loading sugar beet, with concerns about emergency access if needed.
12.2
There was some discussion about the location of the BA display boards.

12.3
The Council was thanked for putting a report of the March meeting in the Broadsider magazine.

12.4
It was reported that an advertisement has been fixed to a NCC road sign on Salhouse Road.
12.5
It was noted that a willow has been coppiced in Ranworth.

(Ruth Dobson left the meeting at this point)

12.6
A resident stated that it had been felt that the Parish Council was not “on the side of the residents”, but that the Annual Parish Meeting held earlier had redressed the balance.
13.
Any Other Business:
13.1
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 14th July 2010 at Ranworth Village Hall.  
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 10.50 p.m.

Signed...........................................................

Dated: 14th July 2010


Chairman
